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To Whom It May Concern 
 
ARPA NSW Feedback: Consultation – Provision of Relevant Services (Health and Related Services) 

The NSW Council of the Australian Rehabilitation Providers Association (ARPA NSW) thanks SIRA for 
the opportunity to provide feedback regarding the draft guidelines for relevant services (health and 
related services). Following our attendance via video on 17 February 2023 in combination with review 
of the guidelines, we have the following feedback to provide for SIRA’s review and consideration: 

 Section 21c – criminal or civil office – ARPA NSW is of the opinion that this requires further 
elaboration within the guidelines. Consideration should be given to: 
o AHPRA approved allied health professionals are required to declare as part of their 

registration whether any criminal proceeding or civil proceedings have occurred which 
dictates whether registration is provided / reviewed on an annual basis. As such, if AHPRA 
has made the determination that the clinician based on prior offences is able to undertake 
services without restrictions – would SIRA also have the same view.  

o Is there a statute of limitations for the clinician based on civil or criminal charges (e.g. within 
the last 10 years) for criminal or civil charges OR is full registration without conditions from 
AHPRA sufficient to confirm the individual’s capability to perform treatment services with 
SIRA. 
 

 Section 31 (Telehealth Services) 
o Section a: as articulated in the consultation session on 17 February 2023, ARPA NSW has 

highlighted a number of concerns in regard to the requirement to deliver a face-to-face session 
with the injured person once every 12 months in regard to psychological treatment. The 
following concerns have been highlighted: 
 There is a significant shortage of SIRA approved psychologists throughout NSW which has 

resulted in the delivery of Telehealth services for injured workers in poorly resourced 
locations where the clinician may be based in a metropolitan region servicing an individual 
in a regional or remote location. It is not feasible in this scenario to see an injured worker 
face-to-face. That is, travel is cost prohibitive to both the clinician, SIRA and the referring 
agent. 

 In many regions throughout NSW wait lists are exceptionally long for psychologists, which 
does not enable the injured worker to access care in a reasonable timeframe. Through 
the implementation of a once annual face-to-face requirement, we are concerned that 
injured workers will not be able to access necessary care as required.  






